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Minutes of the UKPHR Board meeting held on 24 September 2015 

at Mclaren Building, 46, Priory Queensway, Birmingham B4 7LR
Present:


Bryan Stoten (Chair), Claire Cotter,, Selena Gray, Jeremy Hawker, Linda Jones (Vice Chair), Richard Parish, Patrick Saunders, Viv Speller (by telephone) and Anne McMillan (Registrar). David Kidney, Executive Director, was in attendance.

Apologies:


Amanda Fletcher, Fiona Harris, Sue Lloyd.

ACTION

1. 
Welcome


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies for absence were received as listed in these minutes. There were no declarations of interest.

2. 
Minutes of meetings

The minutes of the Board meeting held on 22 July 2015 were agreed as a true and accurate record.
DK
3. 
Matters arising

None
4. 
Statutory regulation
       
The Board was delighted to receive news that the Department of Health does not intend at this point in time to proceed with a Section 60 Order to introduce statutory regulation of public health specialists by HCPC. The Chair stated that he had secured a meeting with PHE’s Chief Executive, Duncan Selbie, on 17 November. The Board agreed that in following up on this announcement, UKPHR would work to improve its relations with all public health stakeholders.
All
5. 
Registrar’s report

The Registrar reported verbally that registration processes were working smoothly and procedures were robust. The Registration Panel and the Registration Approvals Committee were receiving monthly reports of statistics and performance. Currently, there were 630 specialist registrants, one Specialty Registrar registrant and 169 practitioner registrants. There were no conduct matters to report. Revision of Good Public Health Practice was being led by the Faculty and a second meeting of the working group was due to be held in October. The Board was concerned to ensure that Good Public Health Practice would be revised in time for it to be used in UKPHR’s revalidation process and the Registrar was asked to seek a timescale from the Faculty for the revision to be completed. 
AM

The Registrar reported that in line with the Board’s decision in July to task herself, JH and DK to address the two learning points received from the Professional Standards Authority, a document had been drafted setting out a statement of indicative sanctions and a timeline for dealing with complaints. A copy of the document was before the Board. The Registrar reported the first meeting on 21 September of the revalidation task & finish group. She assured the Board that the task & finish group would carry out its work with maximum transparency. 

6.    Moderators’ charges

The Board had before it a paper recommending the introduction of a policy that moderators should be paid for work carried out in connection with moderation relating to specialist registration processes (charges are already paid in respect of moderation of practitioner registration processes). It was agreed that charges for moderation of specialist registration processes would be paid with effect from October 2015 on the same basis as for moderation of practitioner registration processes. 
PS/DK
7.
Risk register

The Audit & Risk Committee had produced to the Board for adoption a new combined risk register in which all anticipated risks were recorded together with the Board’s suggested response in order to reduce and manage those risks. The Board agreed and adopted the new risk register and asked that the Audit & Risk Committee should continue to be seized of risk reduction and risk management on the Board’s behalf.
PS/DK
8.     Fitness to Practise & Appeals Panels

The Board had before it a paper from the Executive Director and agreed the Job Descriptions, proposal for recruitment and arrangements for induction and training set out in it. The Board agreed that, in recognition that the quasi-judicial nature of the work of these panels distinguishes it from other work for the organisation, a sessional payment of £150 should be offered to panel members.
DK/AM
9.
Health promotion practitioners register (IUHPE)

The Board considered the three points it had raised at its meeting on 22 July and the responses received. The Board decided to amend the scheme in relation to “Masters” qualifications and instead require a ”relevant post-graduate qualification” and in addition, in relation to UKPHR’s practitioner registrants, a requirement of 2 years practice in public health promotion. The Board decided that UKPHR’s practitioner registrants should be eligible to apply for entry on the new register without payment of any additional fee. 
DK/RP/VS
10.
Executive Director’s report
 
The Executive Director presented his written report. The Board approved the plain English guide to making comments, complaints and compliments for publication. 
DK

The Board noted the proposed policy statement in relation to indicative sanctions and timelines for dealing with complaints, noted that minor amendments had been made to this statement since it had been circulated and asked the Executive Director to re-circulate the finalised statement before it is published. 

The Board agreed with the Registrar that there was no case for the general reduction of annual registration fees for registrants whose careers were interrupted by significant life events, preferring to rely on the Registrar’s discretion to reduce fees in individual cases of hardship. 

The Executive Director’s report was noted in relation to the setting up of the revalidation and routes to register task & finish groups, the Company’s new charitable status and the arrangements for the Consultative Forum in Belfast on 05 November and the Annual Practitioner Event at Stansted on 26 November. 
11. Minutes of meetings received

The Board received the following minutes:
11.1
Registration Panel meetings11 Aug & 08 Sep 2015

11.2
Registration Approval Committee meetings 16 Jul, 20 Aug & 10 Sep 2015
11.3
Co-ordinators Group meeting 09 September 2015
11.4
Education & Training Committee meeting 14 September 2015
12.      Communications

The Board welcomed the Department of Health announcement and the UKPHR statement which had been published in response.

13. Urgent correspondence

None.
18. Any other business

None
19. Next meeting


The date of the next meeting of the Board is 24 November 2015 at 14.00hrs in Birmingham.
DK
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